
CITY OF LOVELAND, COLORADO 
MEETING NOTICE  

 
 
 

WHO:        LOVELAND POLICE CITIZEN ADVISORY BOARD 
 

WHERE:   LOVELAND POLICE DEPARTMENT POLICE TRAINING ROOM @ 5:30 
810 E. 10TH STREET 

 
WHEN:   MONDAY,  APRIL 3, 2017 

 
WHY:  AGENDA AS FOLLOWS  

 
 
 
 

1. Chief Ticer – Crime stats and traffic stats; update on regional training center 
 

2. City Council Report  -  Councilor Don Overcash 
 

3. Other reports and discussion. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The City of Loveland is committed to providing an equal opportunity for services, programs and activities and 

does not discriminate on the basis of disability, race, age, color, national origin, religion, sexual orientation or 

gender. For more information on non-discrimination or for translation assistance, please contact the City’s Title 

VI Coordinator at TitleSix@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-2372. The City will make reasonable accommodations 

for citizens in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). For more information on ADA or 

accommodations, please contact the City’s ADA Coordinator at bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-

3319.  

“La Ciudad de Loveland está comprometida  a proporcionar igualdad de oportunidades para los servicios, 

programas y actividades y no discriminar en base a discapacidad, raza, edad, color, origen nacional, religión, 
orientación sexual o género.  Para más información sobre la no discriminación o para asistencia en traducción, 

favor contacte al Coordinador Título VI de la Ciudad al TitleSix@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-2372.  La Ciudad 

realizará las acomodaciones razonables para los ciudadanos de acuerdo con la Ley de Discapacidades para 

americanos (ADA).  Para más información sobre ADA o acomodaciones, favor contacte al Coordinador de ADA de 

la Ciudad en bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-3319”. 
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POLICE CITIZEN ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 
MARCH 6, 2017 

TRAINING ROOM 
 
 

Present: Capt. Brown (Acting Chief); Tony Adams, Bev Cardarelli, Erin Frisch, Dick Hunsaker and 
Dennis Soucek.    Councilor Don Overcash and CSO Nate Schadewald 
 
 
PCAB Member John Tindall called the meeting to order at 5:40 PM.   A motion was made and seconded 
by Dick Hunsaker and Bev Cardarelli respectively to approve the minutes.   Motion carried.  Approved. 
 
CSO Nate Schadewald attended the meeting to thank the members of PCAB for the “Star Award” that 
was presented at the awards ceremony in February.   Nate also spoke a little bit about himself and some 
of his duties, which include: passenger transports, traffic accidents, cold calls and parking enforcement.     
Capt. Brown complimented Nate on his work which is always above and beyond his normal duties.   In 
2016 he received a citywide award in helping with the I.D. program.   Nate worked with the City 
Attorney’s Office to modify an ordinance for abandoned vehicles. 
 
CAPT. BROWN 
 

 Capt. Brown spoke about the DDACTS (Data Driven Approach to Crime and Traffic Safety) 
system that the Loveland Police Department has started using to monitor traffic safety and 
criminal activity.  This new program will help us to establish and move forward in the 
aforementioned process.   Highway 34 is a section where a lot of accidents and shoplifting 
occur.    DDACTS is an intelligence gathering process wherein target data is given to us.    LPD 
has started to compare data for the past three years which include traffic charges, vehicle 
trespasses and shoplifting.   LPD officers are working proactively on the East Eisenhower 
corridor to be more visible in an attempt to deter crime.   Comments have been received from 
citizens appreciating the high visibility in this area. 
PCAB member Soucek asked if it is a benefit to the police department is a citizen notices 
vehicles to call it in.   He also stated that there are citizens that would be willing to sign 
complaints.   Captain Brown indicated that it is extremely helpful when citizens engage 
themselves on issues such as this.    If a citizen calls in the Communications Specialist on duty 
will ask that person if he/she are willing to sign a complaint of if an officer can contact them.   
PCAB member Adams asked if officers are going to be getting in-car cameras.   Capt. Brown 
stated that Panasonic arbitrators are our cameras.    

 
 
PCAB Member Comments 
 

 PCAB member Adams asked about the I-25 and Hwy 402 widening.   Councilor Overcash 
stated that the City is working on an agreement with CDOT and Johnstown regarding 
upgrading the section at I-25 to three lanes. 

 PCAB member Cardarelli asked about the issue concerning Sgt. Chase.    Capt. Brown indicated 
that is a personnel matter and could not be discussed.  Capt. Brown did state that officers are 
working as OFFICERS IN CHARGE to take over sergeants duty when needed.   

 PCAB member Frisch attended the R2J Wellness program which was extremely informative.  
She stated that parents learned about mental health issues with children and parents and 
internet safety.    Jennifer Tracey as well as Sgt. Pyle spoke.    Erin complimented Sgt. Pyle on the 
great job he did. 

 PCAB member Soucek asked if LPD was still involved with ATV.  Captain Brown stated that we 
are and they are a great asset to the community. 

 PCAB member Adams spoke about a bill in the state about approving concealed weapons 
permits without classroom or firearms training. 

 PCAB member Hunsaker commended the great job by everyone on the awards ceremony. 
 



 
There being no further business a motion was made and seconded by Dennis Soucek and Tony Adams 
respectively to adjourn the meeting.    Motion carried.  Approved.  Meeting adjourned at 6:33 PM. 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: 
 
Elizabeth Markham 
 
Reviewed by: Capt. Tim Brown 
 


